
Designated Local Police Commander – Lothians and Scottish Borders 

Report by Eibhlin McHugh, Director, Health & Social Care 

1 Purpose of Report 
The purpose of this report is to bring to the Board’s attention the consultation 
undertaken by Police Scotland in appointing the new Local Police Commander, 
Chief Superintendant Ivor Marshall.  

2 Background 
The attached letter provides detail of correspondence between Police Scotland 
and Midlothian Council regarding the Local Police Commander appointment.  

3 Report Implications 

3.1 Resource 
This report has no resource implications 

3.2 Single Midlothian Plan and Business Transformation 
Themes addressed in this report: 

 Community safety 
 Adult health, care and housing 
 Getting it right for every Midlothian child  
 Improving opportunities in Midlothian  
 Sustainable growth 
 Business transformation and Best Value 
 None of the above 

3.3       Key Priorities within the Single Midlothian Plan 
Ensuring Midlothian is a safe place to live, work and visit 

3.4 Ensuring Equalities 
This report has no equalities implications 

4 Recommendations 
The Police and Fire & Rescue Board is asked to note the consultation undertaken 
by Police Scotland in appointing the new Local Police Commander.  

17th May 2016 

Report Contact: 
Name: Rosie Kendall 
Tel No: 0131 2716654 
Email: Rosie.Kendall@midlothian.gov.uk  
Background Papers: Letters to Midlothian Council Chief Executive regarding the 
appointment of the new Local Police Commander 

Police and Fire & Rescue Board 
 24th May 2016 
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Date: 9 May 2016  
 
Your Ref:       
 
Our Ref:       
 
Mr Kenneth Lawrie 
Chief Executive 
Midlothian Council 
Midlothian House 
40-46 Buccleuch Street 
Dalkeith 
Midlothian 
EH22 1DN 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chief Constable 
Philip Gormley QPM 

 
2 St Ninians Road 

Randolphfield 
Stirling 

FK8 2HD 
 

Telephone No: 101 
 

E-mail: cc.office@scotland.pnn.police.uk 
 
Dear Mr Lawrie 
 
Designated Local Police Commander – The Lothians & Scottish Borders 
  
Thank you for your prompt response to my request for views on the 
appointment of a new Divisional Commander for The Lothians & Scottish 
Borders Division. 
 
I can confirm the appointment of Chief Superintendent Ivor Marshall from 
Monday 16 May 2016.  I know Chief Superintendent Marshall is very much 
looking forward to building a strong working relationship with you and your 
Elected Members. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Philip Gormley QPM 
Chief Constable 
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